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MINUTES

WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353
1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia
August 24, 2017
I.
Call to Order


Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and introductions, President Thomas W. Campbell called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:06 a.m. on August 24, 2017, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Vice President David G. Perry, Jeffrey D. Flanagan, Miller L. Hall, F. Scott Rotruck, Debra K. Sullivan, Francis S. Vitale (via telephone), Joseph A. Wallace (via telephone), and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.
Delegations

Ms. Kristin Anderson, Executive Director, West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) Office of Communications, announced the following delegations:  Lisa Coleman and Heather Glasko-Tully, residents of Nicholas County, who addressed the Board regarding  Nicholas County litigation  
III.
Approval of Agenda



Mr. Perry moved to approve the adjusted agenda.  President Campbell stated the adjustment would move item VIII.  Executive Session - Litigation Update in Board of Education of the County of Nicholas v. West Virginia Board of Education, et al. to follow the approval of the agenda.  Dr. Wilson seconded that the adjusted agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.    
IV.
Executive Session - Litigation Update in Board of Education


of the County of Nicholas v. West Virginia Board of Education, et al.


President Campbell called upon Mr. Perry who moved that the Board enter into Executive Session as provided in W. Va. Code §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].  Mr. Hall seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board moved into executive session at 10:13 a.m.  

V.
Return from Executive Session

President Campbell announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 11:45 a.m. with no action taken and called for motions as a result of the executive session.

  Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the West Virginia Board of Education appeal Judge Bloom's decision.    Upon the call for the question the motion was carried with eight members voting yes and one member, Dr. Wilson, abstaining. 
VI.
West Virginia's Every Student Succeeds Act Plan

Superintendent Paine, assisted by Ms. Michele Blatt (distributed information), Assistant Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, Dr. Linda Darling-Hammond, President of the Learning Policy Institute, and Ms. Melanie Purkey, Senior Administrator, WVDE Office of Quality Assurances, provided information and addressed questions regarding West Virginia's Every Student Succeeds Act Plan.  (Copy appended to Office Minutes, Attachment C.)
VII.
Break

President Campbell called for a break at 12:32 p.m.  Mr. Wallace and Mr. Vitale departed the meeting.
VIII.
Call to Order
 
President Campbell called the meeting back to order at 12:45 p.m.  Mr. Vitale joined the meeting.  
IX.
West Virginia's Every Student Succeeds Act Plan (Continued)


Superintendent Paine invited Mr. David Price, Superintendent of Marion County Schools, Mr. Ronald Reedy, Principal of Sissonville High School, Mr. Jeffrey Kelley, Principal of St. Albans High School, and Ms. Melissa Lovejoy, Principal of Elkview Middle School, to address the Board regarding West Virginia's Every Student Succeeds Act plan.
X.
WVBE/WVDE Strategic Plan Update


Mr. Vitale and Superintendent Paine (distributed information), assisted by Mr. Clayton Burch, Associate State Superintendent, provided an update regarding status of the joint strategic plan; it is anticipated that the strategic plan will be presented to the Board in September for discussion and in October for action.  (Copy appended to Office Minutes, Attachment D.)  

XI.
Policy 4110, Attendance


Ms. Blatt presented Policy 4110 for the Board's consideration.  The revision of Policy 4110 will align the policy with state law (House Bill 2702).  The three day letter for unexcused absences will now be optional.  A time frame will be set to submit documentation relating to school absences - three days after the return to school.  There will be an update to illness in the family as it pertains to an excused absence. Extra-curricular activities will be added to the list of excused absences.  Attendance directors will now have flexibility in deciding to file complaint in the case of ten unexcused absences. Five day conferences will be required to be held with the "principal, administrative head, or other chief administrator of the school."  "School‑approved or county approved curricular or extra-curricular activities" will be added to the list of excused absences.  Out-of-school suspensions for Level 1-3 offenses will be removed from the allowable deductions. Districts will post local attendance policies to their website.  The revisions will require students and parents to provide documentation related to absences within a reasonable time to encourage student attendance.  This revision also gives attendance directors discretion on a case-by-case basis to make a complaint within magistrate court.  Ten comments were received during the comment period resulting in no changes to the policy.

Following discussion regarding suspension and attendance, Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Perry seconded, that Policy 4110 be deferred until, at least, the September 7 meeting.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment A.)  

XII.
Policy 4373, Expected Behavior in Safe and Supportive Schools

Following discussion regarding the alignment Policy 4373 to Policy 4110, Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that action regarding Policy 4373 be postponed to a future date.    Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment B.)
XIII.
Items for Future Meetings


No items were offered.  Mr. Wallace joined the meeting and Mr. Vitale departed the meeting.
XIV.
Future Meetings



The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held September 7, 2017, in Morgantown, West Virginia.  The meeting will continue on September 8, 2017, if the agenda is not completed on September 7, 2017.
XV.
Adjourn


President Campbell called for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Perry moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was adjourned at 1:48 p.m. 


Minutes approved by the Board on September 7, 2017.


______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President


______________________________________________






David G. Perry, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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